St. Peter in Chains School

451 Rídgelawn Ave. Hamílton, OH 45013 Phone: 863-0685 Fax: 863-1859



Attention 6th grade Parents Immunization Requirement

Dear Parents,

The Ohio Department of Health requires <u>incoming 7th graders</u> to receive an additional immunization before starting school in the fall. It is the <u>Tdap</u>.

Current 6th grade students must receive a <u>Tdap booster</u> immunization (tetanus, diphtheria and pertussis) <u>before the start of every school year.</u>

Please contact your child's doctor to make an appointment for this vaccine as soon as possible.

Your child may have received this vaccine as part of their **11** year well check/physical. Proof of immunization can be faxed to school.

<u>Please send PROOF of immunization to the office before</u> <u>September 1, every year.</u>

As with any other school immunization requirements, students who do not provide documentation of this immunization can be excluded from school until proof is provided to the school.

Thank You,

Melaníe Schmitt, RN, BSN School Nurse

Hamilton City Schools

mschmitt.rn.sn@hotmail.com

3/12/15